Sokolowski, Rosana

From: Pope, Von

Sent: Monday, December 17, 2012 9:12 AM

To: Sokolowski, Rosana

Subject: FW: 2012 compliance report and 2013 activity

From: Pope, Von

Sent: Wednesday, December 05, 2012 2:47 PM

To: Cordell-Stine, Kelly; '"ARNETT, JOSEPH (DNR)'; 'Brigitte M Ranne'; mboyter@blm.gov; Ron Fox
(ron.fox@dfw.wa.gov); Stephen_Lewis@fws.gov

Cc: Smith, Michelle; Bitterman, Deborah

Subject: 2012 compliance report and 2013 activity

Dear Ute Ladies Tresses Sub-committee Members,

As required by Article 404 of the Rocky Reach license, a copy of the 2012 annual Ute Ladies' Tresses annual monitoring
report has been mailed to each of you as a representative for your agency on the Ute Ladies’ Tresses Sub Committee.
Since the report contains sensitive information, the report will not be posted to the Rocky Reach License
Implementation web site. However, the cover page will be placed on the web site and copies can be obtained by written
request.

With another year of near record flow in the Columbia River, the results of the 2012 survey are interesting, some sites
were down in numbers and others were up. Overall, the number recorded was lower than in recent years.

Also, today | sent version 1.1 of the Ute Ladies’ Tresses Integrated Terrestrial Plant Control Plan to the Rocky Reach
Wildlife Forum (RRWF) for their approval. |incorporated comments received on the draft from the Ute Ladies’ Tresses
Sub Committee and hope that the Rocky Reach Wildlife Forum will approve the plan at next week’s RRWF meeting.
Once the plan is approved by the RRWF, the Sub Committee can propose weed control projects consistent with the plan
for 2013. We will likely schedule a Sub Committee meeting in January or February to discuss 2013 weed control
activities and a proposal to conduce the 5-year monitoring survey.

Please contact me if you have any questions.
Happy Holidays to all.

Sincerely,

Von

Von Pope

Wildlife Programs Manager

Chelan County PUD
(509) 661-4625



Ute Ladies' Tresses (Spiranthes diluvialis) Surveys
Rocky Reach Reservoir of the Columbia River

Rocky Reach Hydroelectric Project
FERC Project No. 2145

September 2012 Final Report

Prepared by
Public Utility District No. 1 of Chelan County
Fish and Wildlife Department
Wenatchee, Washington

The attached maps contain federally-Threatened plant sites and meets the privilege treatment requirements under18 CFR 388.112(c). In order
to protect this sensitive information, Chelan PUD requests that the location data and attachments not be released to the general public. Public
inquiries regarding this sensitive information may be directed to the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (509-665-3508) or the Washington Natural

Heritage Program (360-902-1667).



Contains Privilege Information

-Do Not Release-

*Contains federally threatened plant sites and meets the privilege treatment
requirements under 18 CFR 388.112(c). If you have any questions, please contact
Von Pope, Wildlife Program Manager, at Chelan County PUD, (509) 661-4625 or
von.pope@chelanpud.org.






